Draft minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists December 14th 2016

Present: Liz Eden, Pete Wood, Andy Cawdell (co-ord), Sally Eva (sec), Bruce Lynn, Billy Clerkin, Alastair Hanton, Hugh Bolton. Apologies: Jeremy

Minutes of last meeting and matters arising: Bike Train had been moved 15 minutes earlier, no one came on either Nov or Dec BT (sally); Met cycling police trying to implement "no close pass" but limited to one week a month in one borough. This would take a very long time to cover whole of London for one week. Action sally to contact borough police team, Pete to give her contact details from JCSG; JCSG very supportive of spring cycle to work, Peter John will give lead at council. Team London Bridge contact trying to get a couple of employers there involved (andy); parameters for discussions with developers still work in progress (Andy); report on Kerbside Strategy to JCSG reported end to parking on pavement and against drop kerbs. CPZs unpopular unlike Lambeth where much more widespread (Andy); Pete had submitted the Wingfield letter, suitably modified as SC contribution to the southwark plan. 

1 Southwark Spine: route options. Building work in Peckham Square expected to start late 2017/early 2018. Council aiming to improve Sumner Road for cyclists to take them off Surrey Canal Path. Onward route via Highshore Road/Holly Grove/Rye Lane. Square exit under Arch would be shut. General approval from group. 

2 QW14: group generally supportive of plans. Detailed submission to emphasise need for provision for cargo trikes (for small children) and to suggest slowing traffic by changing road priorities rather than speed humps; doubts about corduroy paving; cycle track on Railway Avenue should be on one side only, preferably the east. Action: Liz to submit by Monday Dec 19th.

3 Moving meeting place: this was last meeting at Nunhead Green Community Centre. Agreed next meeting (Jan 11th 2017) to be at Hugh's TRA building at 41 Grosvenor Park SE5. 
4 Strategy for 2017: two sections: pathway to cycling for individuals; weekly Bike Trains (from spring); fortnightly Dr Bikes (from spring); Healthy Rides (incl invitation to Cooltan Arts); Cycle to Work Day; co-operation with Pempeople (speaker Ulrike Stevens of What if at Jan 11th mtg); 20-min cycle journeys app. Action CCG group to be asked to support social prescribing (Pete). 

Infrastructure (Space for Cycling): flagship project segregation of Old Kent Road; more flyering to build support Spring 2017; Wiki for local information on every borough road (Liz); phone app on what's 20-mins cycle ride away (Liz)

5 QW14 western end: TMOs had been published and gone through. Result would be substantial cycling improvements

6 Engaging Networks: no one had received the Dec mail out about bike parking so it probably hadn't gone out. So bike parking now became Jan's mail out and the history ride of the Bike Train route would be February's.

7 Dunwich Dynamo: website to be converted to e-commerce. This would reduce the admin cost from £3,000 to £1,000 and allow prices for riders to remain unchanged. 

AOB

Developers at Elephant Park planning a square outside the station entrance with no route through for motors. Extra crossing of New Kent Road from Elephant Park along the arches. Phone box on the on-pavement cycleway to be re-located and the cycle tracks to be moved to the side of the road (still to remain on the pavement)

Council had offered Bruce some bikes it didn't know what to do with. Pete also likely to be offered bikes. These gifts posed problems of maintenance, storage and (if loaned) admin which the group didn't have the capacity to manage. Liz suggested offering them to schools who were keen to encourage cycling. They could handle the loans and run bike maintenance clubs. 

Walkabout organized by developers British Land, 8 Dec 2016. We looked at routes across Lower Rd linking Shopping Centre to Southwark Parks.  Part of Southwark’s plan for a “Greenway” linking Russia Woodland to Southwark Park.  One route would use Hothfield Place as does the present cycle route.  Might continue along Orange Place to a new park entrance.  Developers agree that ramp from shopping centre level to Hothfield Pl needs improving.  Second route would use strip of land opposite Gomm Rd that runs back to petrol station.  British Land own this. The Greenway could run past existing petrol station, across to Gomm Rd and on to the existing park entrance.  Possible that we can get both routes – need to press the Council about this. 

next meeting Jan 11th 2017 6.30pm 41 Grosvenor Park SE5

